MARAC STEERING COMMITTEE MINUTES FALL 2007
OFFICERS’ REPORTS
CHAIR

Appointments

· Rob Jenson appointed Maryland Caucus Chair

· Barbara O’Brien appointed Secretary term to begin after Williamsburg meeting

· Michael Martin appointed MAA Editor

· Greg Pike reappointed to the Education Committee

· Cindy Bendroth and Derek Grey appointed to the Nominations and Elections Committee

· Amy Schindler reappointed to the Meetings Coordinating Committee

· Karen Fishman appointed to the Meetings Coordinating Committee

· Sue Koutsky and Joanne McKinley appointed co-chairs of the Ad Hoc Committee on Disaster Preparedness and Response

· Charles Greifenstein appointed as Development Committee representative to Ad Hoc Committee on Disaster Preparedness and Response

· Kim Andrews, Maria Holden, Joanne Mattern, Megan McShea, Eileen Paris, and Jordan Patty appointed to the Ad Hoc Committee on Disaster Preparedness and Response

Correspondence

· Email to Kathleen Roe confirming MARAC’s support for the Partnership for the American Historical Record.

Old Business

· Consulted with parliamentarians re: procedures for business meeting.  We recommend the following:

1. Geof will make a motion to submit the revised bylaws to the general membership for a mail-in vote.

2. Someone from Steering or the membership seconds the motion.

3. Geof will read the first revision and open the floor for discussion, questions, and amendments.

4. Geof will repeat this procedure for each revision.

5. I will call for a vote to submit the revised bylaws as amended to the general membership for a mail in vote.

6. Mail in vote occurs within 15 days of business meeting. 

I am attaching two sample ballots for your review and approval.  

The Constitution doesn’t stipulate a deadline for returning the ballots.  How much time should we give the membership?

I will provide Catherine with an electronic version of the final ballot for printing and distribution to the membership.

I will need a small group of volunteers to count ballots.

· Contacted Jerry McCoy re: Peabody Room.   I propose the following:

· MARAC should make a financial contribution to the DC Public Library Foundation for archival supplies.  Jerry mentioned a specific need for acid-free folders.  

· I will meet with Jerry in early December to discuss how best MARAC can assist.  

· The DC and Maryland Caucus Representatives will recruit volunteers from among their members to help with sorting the 300 boxes of freeze-dried collections and providing long term assistance with arranging describing the sorted materials.

As the boxes won’t arrive until late November, the work will not get underway 

until January at the earliest.

Respectfully submitted,

Susan McElrath
ADMINISTRATOR

Membership Statistics
There are currently 1,134 members: 1,038 Regular Members, 49 Retired Members, and 47 Student Members.  This count includes approximately 300 members who are late with their dues renewal, and it does not yet include those who joined MARAC as part of their Williamsburg Conference registration.

The current state caucus memberships are as follows:

D.C.


201
Delaware

42
Maryland

167
New Jersey

158
New York

261
Pennsylvania

220
Virginia

154
West Virginia

15
Please note that some members pay to be part of more than one caucus, so total membership numbers and total state caucus numbers will not equal.  Updated caucus lists will be e-mailed to the caucus reps after the Williamsburg Conference.  
Directory
The 2nd edition of the 2007 Membership Directory was e-mailed to the membership on July 31st.  

Membership Renewal
Membership renewal forms were mailed to all members the first week of August; reminder e-mails were sent the last week of September and the third week of October.  
I would like to revamp the renewal form next year to make it easier to read and understand.  As part of that, would it be helpful and/or appropriate to include a member’s previous donation on the form?  Please let me know of any other changes you think might be appropriate.
Williamsburg Conference Registration Highlights
Early Member

161

Early Non Member
24

Regular Member
32

Regular Non Member
12

Workshop Only Mem
3

Workshop Non Mem
5

On Site Member
2

On Site Non Mem
1

Student

6

TOTAL


246

Workshop 1                   27

Workshop 2                   9
Workshop 3 

CANCELLED
Respectfully submitted,

Catherine Lamoureux, MARAC Administrator

VICE CHAIR (INCLUDING MEETINGS COORDINATING COMMITTEE)

Current Meeting:

Williamsburg, VA
November 1-3, 2007

Hotel: Williamsburg Marriott

Room Rate: Single/Double - $139/night

Local Arrangements Committee:  Co-Chairs, Jodi Koste and Jennifer McDaid

Reception Location: College of William and Mary

Tours: There will be three tours: Historic Jamestown, Williamsburg Winery, and Fine Dining with Chef Jon

Notes: The LAC will use the Jamestown 2007 logo on Williamsburg Conference materials.  MARAC signed a partner and a logo agreement. 

Program Committee:  Co-Chairs, Kristine Kaske-Martin and Joan Echtenkamp Klein

Program Theme: “Celebrate!: Virginia’s 400th and MARAC’s 35th Anniversaries.”

Plenary Address: “Little Big Town: Rediscovering ‘The Chiefest Cittie In Virginia’” - Dr. Cary Carson, retired Vice President, Colonial Williamsburg, and Senior Principal Investigator, Jamestown Reassessment Project, will present new, archaeological discoveries and historical research which rehabilitate the reputation of the oldest town in English America.

Luncheon Address: “Thus Spoke Powhatan: Revitalizing Virginia Algonquian for The New World.”  Blair Rudes, Associate Professor, Applied Linguistics Program, Department of English, University of North Carolina at Charlotte will discuss his efforts to resurrect the Virginia Algonquian language and teach it to the actors in The New World.

Sessions: There will be 21 sessions

The printed program was mailed on August 10, 2007.

Future Meetings:

Chautauqua Institution, NY
May 1-3, 2008
Hotel: Athenaeum Hotel

Room Rate: Single/Double - $130/night

Local Arrangements Committee: Co-Chairs, Jonathan Schmitz and Jim Tammaro

The LAC held a meeting in June to discuss meeting spaces.  

The LAC is planning to have a booth in the exhibit area at the Williamsburg meeting and will also be arranging for the purchase of T-shirts to be used by LAC members to promote the Chautauqua meeting.  LAC members will wear these T-shirts for identification at the Chautauqua meeting as well.

Program Committee: Co-Chairs, Ann Marie Przybyla and Pam Cassidy Whitenack

Program Theme: Chautauqua 2008: Education Outside the Box

Plenary: The plenary speaker will be Joseph Persico. 

Program Sessions: The Program Committee would like this conference to be different. Some ideas being explored are having the program sessions be offered in tracks. One of those tracks will consist of brainstorming sessions focusing on different topics suggested by MARAC members and run by a facilitator.  

Luncheon Address: TBD

Notes: Promotional activities planned for Williamsburg include: (1) distributing 200 bottles of grape salad dressing produced in Chautauqua County, (2) staffing a booth in the exhibit area to promote the Chautauqua meeting, (3) distribution of grape juice produced in the Chautauqua region and (4) holding a drawing for two gifts from the Chautauqua Institution bookstore, and (5) showing a video narrated by David McCullough at the Saturday business meeting. 
 The LAC has decided to ask David Cope, a renowned expert on World Fairs to make a presentation at the luncheon at Chautauqua about the New York State World Fairs. A press release about the Chautauqua meeting has been sent out to various archival and records management regional and statewide associations in New York State and efforts have been made to promote the meeting with MAC.   In addition, a member of the LAC has posted an article about the meeting to the MARAC website with plans to develop a blog about the meeting similar to the one developed for the Williamsburg Conference. 
 

Silver Spring, MD
 November 6-8, 2008
Hotel: Crowne Plaza Washington DC/ Silver Spring MD

Room Rate: Single/Double - $149/night

Local Arrangements Committee:  Co-Chairs, Mary Mannix and Karen Fishman. The Local Arrangements Committee will be meeting in Williamsburg

Reception Location: TBD. The LAC will investigate use of the Discovery building in Silver Spring 

Tours: TBD

Program Committee:  Co-Chairs, Danna Bell-Russel and Sharmila Bhatia. The Program Committee has formed (9 members) and will be meeting at Williamsburg.

Program Theme: TBD

Plenary Address: TBD

Luncheon Address: TBD

Sessions: TBD

Notes: Despite the best efforts of Susan McElrath, Catherine Lamoureux, and myself, a meeting in Washington, DC, proper, was not possible.  The lowest room rate was $209 and we determined the cost was too high.  Silver Spring is located just north of Washington, DC, and our hotel is three blocks from the Silver Spring Metro Station, which is on the Metro's Red Line (the same line as Union Station).  Silver Spring has undergone incredible revitalization in the past ten years. The hotel is within walking distance to dozens of good restaurants of all varieties, Borders, Whole Foods Market, and the American Film Institute's Silver Theatre.  And, as an added benefit, a lot of MARAC members either live in Silver Spring, or spend their free time there!  

West Virginia, Location TBD     Spring 2009

Early discussions regarding a possible meeting in Shepherdstown, WV, led to the conclusion that no venue in Shepherdstown was big enough for MARAC.  Many thanks to Suni Johnston for investigating that possibility.

Debra Basham investigated several other West Virginia possibilities this fall and a choice is expected to be made shortly after the November MARAC meeting.

Options include:

The Greenbriar, White Sulphur Springs, WV

Room rate: $199.00

Potential Dates: April 17-19, 2009

· Many may be familiar with the Greenbriar, which is a luxury resort.  The town is perhaps most famous for its Congressional Bunker, which was built to protect the federal government in the event of a nuclear attack. 
Transportation: Train only arrives three days per week (MWF) and leaves on certain days.

Canaan Valley Resort, Davis, WV

Room rate: unknown

Potential Dates: April ?, 2009

Transportation:  Car location

Stonewall Resort, Roanoke, WV

Room rate: $139.00 (plus $12.00 resort fee)

Potential Dates: April 8-11, April 15-18, April 22-25, April 29-May 2, 2009

Transportation: Car location

Marriott, Charleston, WV

Room rate: $94.00 

Potential Dates: April ?, 2009

Transportation: accessible by car, train, plane. Note: This is the same train that goes to White Sulphur Springs, and only runs every other day.

New York Metropolitan Area     Fall 2009

Discussion is in very early planning stages to hold a meeting in the Metropolitan area of New York.  Brooklyn and Hoboken have been discussed as possibilities.  

Workshops:
MCC will be coordinating the conference workshops starting with the Williamsburg meeting.  The Vice Chair has appointed two workshop coordinators: Dale Patterson and Michael Knies.  Dale will serve a two-year term and Michael will serve a one-year term.  The Vice Chair also served as workshop coordinator for the Williamsburg meeting - there will be two workshops held - one on digitization and one on disaster planning.  The workshop regarding recent developments in copyright was canceled, although the instructor expressed interest in offering it at a later date.

Two possible workshops are already being planned for Chautauqua: A day-long workshop on federal and state civil records, which would be aimed at those who come across such records while doing processing; and a workshop discussing Web 2.0 technologies and archives.

Membership: 

Amy Schindler has agreed to renew her term on the MCC for an additional two years.  Pam Whitenack will be stepping down from the MCC after many years of service.  Karen Fishman will be joining MCC following the Williamsburg meeting.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jennie Levine Vice Chair

SECRETARY 

Minutes submitted.
 

TREASURER AND FINANCE COMMITTEE

Submitted to the Steering Committee on Tuesday October 30, 2007 in advance of the Fall 2007 meeting in Williamsburg, Virginia, when the Committee will meet on Thursday November 1, 2007.

1. Fourth Quarter Treasurer’s Report highlights (see attached).  MARAC posted another loss in the fourth quarter and posted a loss for the year.

· The income is from dues, publication sales, bank and investment interest, and Fall 2007 conference income.

· Expenses are from the Lamoureux Company management fees, postage, state caucus events, Steering Committee travel reimbursements for the Summer meeting, publication of the MAA, Fall 2007 conference costs, and payment of our annual contribution to the MARAC Archivist.

2. The Chautauqua (Spring 2008) budget is attached for your review and approval.
At the meetings of the Finance and Meetings Coordinating Committees, the budgets were discussed.  It is expected that both committees will  recommend approval of the Chautauqua budget by the Steering Committee.

3. The Williamsburg report is attached.  The meeting is doing very well attendance wise and it looks as if the meeting will turn a significant profit.  We have had some tax issues here in Virginia, but we are working on those for any future meetings.

4. The MARAC Audit will be conducted by members of the Finance Committee on Thursday afternoon.  It is expected the report will be delivered to the Chair and the Treasurer in advance of the Steering Committee meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

John LeGloahec, Treasurer

ARCHIVIST

This quarter we have been pleased to assist a variety of archivists, 

mainly MARAC officers, with various research projects.  In addition, I 

have prepared the Service Award and Custer Award certificates for the 

Williamsburg meeting, working with relevant committee chairs to 

accomplish this task.  We have continued with a scanning project that 

will make it possible to present all previous MARAC programs on the 

website--we hope to pick up the pace and complete this project by the 

end of the calendar year.
Respectfully submitted,

Lauren Brown, Archivist 
